Center Township
Board of Supervisors
April 11, 2023
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, April 11, 2023
at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul
Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. No visitors were
present.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the March business meeting as read. Dan seconded and
the motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Spring Clean Up Days will be held on April 13t%, 14 and 15%,

The engineering report was given. They are working on the technical deficiencies for Part I1 of the
DEP permit and preparing to meet with property owners for the easements. They are also hoping to
have a decision of the H20 grant application by the end of May. There was no activity on the code
enforcement report.

One bid was received for the 2018 Hamm HD12VV tandem roller and/or equivalent with 650 hours or
less in the amount of $28,500 from United Rentals. Paul made a motion to accept the bid. Dan

seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

S & S Asphalt will be sealing the paved parking area and cartways to the ballfields at the park. They
will also be painting lines in the parking area.

Three new pieces of equipment are being purchased through Costars: an F550 Ford dump truck, a
Massey Ferguson 5711D tractor and HTC 1200 Conveyor Spreader (bermer). Dan made a motion to
approve the purchases and Paul seconded. Motion was carried unanimously.

The public waterline installation project on Buck Hill Road is currently under way.

The Board agreed to follow up on the Equitrans dam removal project with the representative from
American Rivers.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:14
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